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 September 4, 2020 
 

SHOOTING 
 

The Fort Lauderdale Police Department is investigating a shooting that occurred this afternoon, at 
approximately 3:25p.m., at 110 Southeast 22nd Street in the City of Fort Lauderdale.  Initially, officers 
received information leading them to three separate incident locations.  Two on Southeast 22nd 
Street and a third location in the 400 block of Southeast 18th Street all in the City of Fort Lauderdale.   
 

As officers arrived on scene and established a perimeter, they observed a white 4-door Infiniti 
attempting to flee the area.  When officers tried to make contact with the sole occupant of the 
Infiniti, he immediately exited the vehicle and fled. 
 

The first gunshot victim was located in front of 110 Southeast 22nd Street and the second was located 
in the 400 block of Southeast 18th Street.  Both victims were unwilling to provide information to 
officers on scene and were transported to Broward Health Medical Center for their injuries. 
 

Patrol officers secured the perimeter while Special Weapons and Tactics (SWAT) team members 
conducted a grid search for who they believed was an armed suspect responsible for this incident. 
Media aired footage of the suspect as he was fleeing from officers and this was shared amongst 
those on scene. Ultimately, the footage assisted SWAT team members in locating and identifying 
this subject, who was later determined to not be involved in this incident. 
 

When officers and detectives spoke to the victims at Broward Health Medical Center, they declined 
prosecution and refused to cooperate with this investigation.   
 

The first gunshot victim has been identified as Jeffrey Filsaime, B/M, 4/23/82, a resident of the City 
of Fort Lauderdale. 
 

The second gunshot victim has been identified as Windy Jean, B/M, 11/9/83, a resident of the City 
of Fort Lauderdale. 
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